
Town of Hanover   
P.O. Box 70, 21 Ferry Road 

 
Hanover, ME 04237 

                                                   
Selectboard Meeting 

 
Attended: Marilyn Diffillipo, Scot Cole, Frank Morrison, Brenda Gross, Kelly Harrington 
Date: Thursday, June 20, 2024        
Place: Hanover Town Office 
 21 Ferry Rd. 
 Hanover, ME  04237 

1. Call to order:3:38 
2. Citizen’s comments: Marilyn asked questions about how the Selectboard runs 
3. Action on minutes May 20, 2024,: Accepted 
4. Reports from Town Clerk, Kelly Harrington:New license plates are coming in 2025.  To keep your 

number, you have to pay $25.00  one time fee.  Taxes are due June 30. Over $100 k still out. Scott Cole 
said we don’t need to sign the Casella contract.  The contract is between Bethel and Casella.  Should 
Hanover amend our Building Permits to include a dumpster 

5. Report of the Planning Board (review minutes):  
6. Monthly Financial Statement review (May 2024): Taxes due 6/30 
7. Old Business 

1. Needing a School Board Member:   
8. New Business 

1 Maine Community Resilience Partnership: We GOT the grant.  Can’t start until we have signed the 
contract by July 1…Frank would like to oversee this. 

2. FEMA: Nothing new 
3. Other: Frank went to see Kreckel about someone who signed a contract who is not authorized to do 

so. 
      9.  Review & Sign warrants:   
     10.  Adjourn: 4:43 
 
Next meeting Monday, July 15, 2024, 3:30 
Board of Selectpersons:  Brenda Lee Gross – Frank S. Morrison, Jr. – James Barker 
 
 
Amendment for May minutes: It was stated Bob Howe was against stocking fish in Howard Pond.  Bob Howe 
has issues with stocking the pond with the way it is currently presented. 
 


